December 2024 Monthly Meeting

The monthly meeting for the Town of Casco was called to order by Chairman Joe Lukes on Monday,
December 23, at 6:05 pm. Present were all members of the Casco Town Board. Edith Lauscher was
absent. The clerk read the minutes from the November meeting. Barry made a motion to approve the
minutes as read. Perry seconded. Motion approved.

The treasurer reported as follows; Checking before tax deposit: $450,433.31 Checking after tax
deposit: $743,048.74 Cemetery: $122.55 Checking CD: $54,073.74 Cemetery CD: $4,149.07
D.0.l.-none. The 11-month CD will be due. Barry made a motion to move it to a 15-month CD at a rate of
4.00 percent interest. Perry seconded. Motion approved. Perry made a motion to approve the treasurer
report and Barry seconded. Motion approved.

The Board discussed the Holly Gruetzmacher Kozloski case and decided to wait until the end of the year
to pursue the case legally.

There were no garbage or recycling issues.
All bills were approved and paid. There are no outstanding bills.

The County Board voted to approve all policies with the County highway department except for the one
that requests $350 for a permit to set up equipment in the right-of-way.

John Mastalir wants to construct a building at the former landfill site. He was told that he needs to draw
up a long-term contract for approval.

Joe reported that Scott Fenendael has not done any trimming along ditches or fence lines as of yet.
There was no citizen input.

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, January 20, at 7:00 pm. Barry made a motion to adjourn and
Perry seconded. Meeting adjourned at 6:43 pm.

Terrie Gabriel, Casco Town Clerk



